
From: John Linden
To: Vivian Mendez
Subject: Re: Board Membership Application for Reappointment
Date: Thursday, February 16, 2023 4:59:05 PM

I would be glad to nomination Ms Paxton to the Tree Board.
John Linden 

John L Linden
Commissioner 
Town of Lake Park
535 Park Avenue 
Lake Park, Florida 33403
Office 561.881.3300
Cell 312.560.0110

From: Vivian Mendez <vmendez@lakeparkflorida.gov>
Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2023 4:56:42 PM
To: Commission <Commission@lakeparkflorida.gov>
Cc: Merrell Angstreich <mangstreich@lakeparkflorida.gov>; John D'Agostino
<jD'Agostino@lakeparkflorida.gov>
Subject: RE: Board Membership Application for Reappointment
 
Good afternoon Vice-Mayor and Members of the Commission,
 
Earlier today I sent an email notifying the Commission that Ms. Lauren Paxton had submitted
an application for re-appointment to the Planning & Zoning Board. Upon close examination of
the application it did not state that she wanted to be reappointed to the Planning & Zoning
Board. I apologize for the error.
 
Ms. Lauren Paxton did submit a board membership application for consideration to the Tree
Board and Centennial Celebration Committee. Each of these notifications are attached and are
also available in the Commission Dropbox folder.
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In order for the applications to be considered, we require a nomination from the Commission.
Please let me know if you wish to nominate Ms. Paxton for one or both Board/Committee. If a
nomination is received we will move the application to a Commission meeting agenda. If no
nomination is received we will not move the application forward to a Commission agenda.
 
 

Please keep in mind that this means that as of May 1st , the Planning & Zoning Board will
only have three (3) members. If for any reason one of those members is unavailable to attend a
meeting, the Board will not be able to meet due to lack of a quorum. 
 
Please notify those in the community that the Town is in need of Board members for the
following Boards (this information is also available on the Town’s website):
 
CRA – We are in need of one (1) members that either lives or owns a business within the CRA
boundaries.
 
Library Board – We are in need of two (2) regular members and two (2) alternate members.
The Board has not been able to meet for the past two-years because they are unable to
establish a quorum.
 
Planning & Zoning Board – We are in need of two (2) regular members and two (2) alternate
members.
 
Tree Board – We are in need of two (2) regular members and two (2) alternate members.
 
The Centennial Celebration Committee could use one (1) more member.
 
The need for Board members have been announced on all the social media platforms several
times over the past six-months and the Town has not received any application as a result of
our efforts.
 
Sincerely,
 
Vivian Mendez, MMC
Town Clerk
Town of Lake Park
535 Park Avenue
Lake Park, Florida 33403
561-881-3311
561-881-3314 (fax)
vmendez@lakeparkflorida.gov
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* Please note: Florida has a very broad public records law. Written communication regarding Town business are
public records available to the public upon request. Your email communications are therefore subject to public
disclosure. If you do not want your email address released in response to a public records request, do not send
electronic mail to this entity, instead contact this office by phone. Florida State Statute Section 668.6076.


